# Fun

This Sunday is the Annual Run for Fun sponsored by the Midland YMCA and CK-MP radio.

There is a choice of three courses to run; a two, four, and six mile circuit. Each course begins and ends at the Y and the starting time for all of this is 12:30 p.m.

Today is the last day to register, so get down to the Y or to CKMP and get signed up.

Cost to enter the run is \$1 for children 16 and under, \$2 for those 17 and over, \$3 for couples, and \$4 for families.

So get out, enjoy the good spring weather, and do something healthy for your body.

## ladies

May 9 was the opening meeting and luncheon of the ladies' section of the Midland Golf and Country Club.

The ladies welcomed about 10 new members to the club.

Lunch was served to about 48 ladies, and they saluted Bill Howard and his staff for the excellent job.

A round of golf, nine holes anyway, was enjoyed by 24 ladies, and three tables enjoyed a few hands of bridge.

Plants donated by President Madaline English were won by Alma Marsell, golf section, and Bert Nicholls, bridge section.

Next Tuesday is Membership Day, where we welcome our new members.

MGCC is hosting the first round of play in the Finlayson Cup on June

## Run for Hunter Safety Training

The Hunter Safety Program, recently completed in Midland a couple of weeks ago is designed to prepare first time hunters, as well as incompetent hunters, for the Ministry of Natural Resources' hunters examination to qualify for a hunter's licence.

Officially, those people who must take the course, are defined as the people who do not meet the required qualifications to purchase an Ontario licence to hunt, or to take an Ontario Hunting Licence Examination, and were born after the 31st day of December of 1954.

Completion of the course qualifies the person to write the exam for an Ontario Hunting Licence.

Three specific categories of people are required to write the exam.

First of all, if you were born before Dec. 31 1954, and are a first-time hunter, or are unable to qualify for the purchase of an Ontario licence to hunt, then you must write the examination.

Next, if you can prove you have taken and completed the Hunter Safety Training program after Jan. 1, 1968, then you are eligible to write the exam.

Lastly, if you were born after Dec. 31, 1954, then you must complete the Hunter Training Program, and take the exam.

Also, if you are any age, and fail the examination for an Ontario hunting licence, you are required to take the Hunter Training Course.

Cost of the Training Program varies from one municipality to another, but here it costs \$23, which includes the \$3 fee for the Ontario Hunters' Licence Examination.

Although the successful completion of the training program and the examination qualifies a person for any hunting licence, some educators advocate the Ontario Small Game hunting licence. It is valid for a year, and allows the holder to hunt small game like

#### THE VILLAGE LOCKSMITH

**BONDED & INSURED** 303 MIDLAND AVENUE NO. 108 - MIDLAND, ONTARIO L4R 4N9 RES. 526-9671 BUS. 526-4801 Sales, installation & Service

OS) ABLOY"

SECURITY LOCKS

Major

This coupon is worth 15% off the list price during the month I of May, 1983, on the purchase or order of a 'Major' safe or 'Abloy' lock.

groundhogs and some birds (named on the licence). By purchasing this licence, the neophite hunter can get used to hunter regulations and practices, as well as practice his shooting techniques and marksmanship.

It is important to know what each specific hunting licence allows you to hunt, and to know what restrictions are set as to the dates for each licence.

To be sure of what your licence allows you to do, check with the Ministry of Natural Resources. They produce a fine pamphlet entitled, "Summary of the Hunting Regulations", and it illustrates exactly what, where, when, and how one can go about hunting in Ontario.

By following regulations, and hunter etiquette, as well as safe firearm handling techniques, hunting can be a rewarding outdoors experience, along with a thrilling pursuit of game animals.

#### The Honourable Reuben Baetz

Minister of Tourism and Recreation and

#### The Honourable Douglas J. Wiseman

Minister of Government Services

invite you to attend the

#### OFFICIAL OPENING

of the

**Visitors' Centre Historic Naval and Military Establishments** 

**Church Street** Penetanguishene, Ontario

on

Friday, May 20, 1983 at 3 p.m.



#### Junior boys singles set for June 12

Simcoe County Junior Boys Tennis Singles Tournament for boys 18 years and under will be held at Elmvale Tennis Courts on Sunday, June 12. To register, call Katy Austin at 322-2508.



526-4652

Balm Beach Rd., Midland

#### L'Honorable Reuben Baetz

Ministre du Tourisme et des Loisirs

#### L'Honorable Douglas J. Wiseman

Ministre des Services Gouvernementaux

vous invitent à assister à l'OUVERTURE OFFICIELLE

Centre d'Accueil **Etablissements Historiques** Militaires et Navals

> sur la rue Church Penetanguishene, Ontario

le vendredi 20 mai 1983 à 15h00





## Your Home, Business or Cottage COULD be the next target!!!

"Preventive Security Methods Are Available" For Further Information Drop in at the "Midland Civitan Home Show" May 13 & 14th Visit our Security Booth and Sales Personnel

Bring this ad along and receive a \$100 discount coupon good towards the purchase of a monitored alarm system.

# YOU KNOW?

- Wednesday, we told you ILAP is dead. We received the word from Simcoe North MP Doug Lewis.
- We told you of Allenwood Church being torn down after a long and illustrious history near Allenwood Beach.
- · And we told you of the success a one-night blitz enjoyed to help raise funds for the Midland Salvation Army's Red Shield campaign. · We featured scores of stories and pictures from in and around North Simcoe as we continued to mirror current events as they unfolded here in the Heart of Huronia at the Gateway to the 30,000

If you DIDN'T Know, Call for home delivery every Wednesday.

526-2283

Subscribe today!



Islands.



